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Mr. President,

Ukraine welcomes the delegation of Burkina Faso and thanks for the presentation of the National report.
We would like to commend the achievements of the Government of Burkina Faso since the 2nd UPR cycle, in particular:
- the establishment of the National Human Rights Institution aligned with the Paris Principles; 
- the adoption of the National Economic and Social Development Plan for 2016-2020, as well as a number of amendments to the Constitution, together with strategies and programmes highlighting the enjoyment of human rights;

- strengthening of judiciary system independency.
At the same time, we have to express our concern on the reports of torture and killing by vigilante groups; violence against women and children; life-threatening detention conditions, including long detention periods without trial. We condemn human rights abuses and violations of law, committed by militias and armed groups in Burkina Faso and reiterate our conviction that all perpetrators must be held accountable.
We recommend:

- to take necessary legislative steps to abolish death penalty;

- to intensify efforts for addressing allegations of torture by law enforcement agents;

- to issue a standing invitation to the HRC Special Procedures.
We wish the government of Burkina Faso every success in its efforts to protect human rights.
Thank you.
